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Halton Region continues to make improvements to Britannia Road (Reg. Rd. 6) to 
accommodate growth, provide safe alternative transit options and improve traffic flow. As 
work continues along the corridor, the Region would like to update you on the temporary traffic 
conditions along Britannia Road between Tremaine Road (Reg. Rd. 22) and Regional Road 
25, Wards 3 & 4, in the Town of Milton.

1. As scheduled, Britannia Road between Tremaine Road and Farmstead Drive will
reopen on November 30, 2020. Please drive safely, as construction is still ongoing in
this area.

2. Access to Farmstead Drive will be closed at Britannia Road, starting Tuesday,
December 1, 2020 at 7 a.m. and ending Tuesday, December 8, 2020 at 7 p.m.

This closure will help facilitate the construction of the storm sewer across Farmstead
Drive.

3. Access to Britannia Road at Chretien Street will remain restricted until October 2021.

As Chretien Street is not a signal-controlled intersection, access has been limited to
ensure the safety of motorists at this intersection until the widening of Britannia Road is
complete.

A detour route will be implemented to safely accommodate traffic and minimize delays
caused by the restrictions at Farmstead Drive and Chretien Street (refer to attached
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map).  Please plan ahead, follow detour signs and drive safely. 

Britannia Road will remain open to east and west bound traffic. Both First Line/Bronte Street 
and Leger Way will have full access to Britannia Road during this time.  

Please be aware that a Construction Ambassador has been assigned to this project and can 
meet with you to address any questions you have about the project or this closure. Please 
contact Access Halton (see below) for any inquiries.  

To receive future email updates regarding this project, please sign up on the Britannia Road 
Corridor Improvements page at halton.ca.  

MORE INFORMATION 

Building a Better Halton is about more than construction. It is about investments in 
infrastructure, service delivery improvements and building complete communities that maintain 
the high quality of life that residents expect and enjoy. 

For more information about Regional improvement projects: 

• Visit halton.ca
• Sign up to receive email notices and updates
• Email accesshalton@halton.ca or call 311.

mailto:accesshalton@halton.ca
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